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May 2, 2008

Mayor Jack Gingles

City of Calistoga

1232 Washington Street
Calistoga, CA 94515

Dear Mayor Gingles,

This letter is to inform you that | fully support the recommendation being brought forth by
the Logvy Master Site planning committee, of which | have been a participating member.
Along with Vice Mayor Mike Dunsford, City Manager Jim McCann, Planning
Commissioner Jeff Manfredi, architect Pam Kinzie, various city employees and potential
stakeholders, many hours of discussion and deliberation have gone into this
recommendation.

As you know, | have special interest in the spaces that will be available for youth
programming. Specifically, the area devoted to the future Teen Center site, will greatly
improve the quality and quantity of the types of activities that can be offered on a daily
and consistent basis.

In addition to the Teen Center area, the close proximity to the Art Council, the City’s own
Recreation offices and the flexible/multipurpose room, will only strengthen the
opportunities for all of our organizations to collaborate and find increasing ways to make
better use of our resources o serve an even greater number Calistogans: youth, teens,
adults and seniors. And let's not forget what wonderful assets the new community pool
and the ball field will be for the new Logvy property recreational buildings.

Please inform Council Members Placido Garcia, Gary Kraus and Karen Slusser of my
support for the Logvy Master Site recommendation.

I regret I'm not able to be present at the City Council to voice my support in person. | will
be attending the Boys & Girls Club of America National Conference.

These are exciting time for the City of Calistoga and { look forward to continuing the
partnership between the Ciub and the City.

Sincerely,

Frank Sottile
Executive Director



